

Canadian Union of Public Employees

34 St. Patrick Street Toronto, Ontario M5T 1V1 Tel: (416) 977-1629 Fax: (416) 977-9546 www.cupelocal79.org

Executive Committee:

President: Tim Maguire

First Vice-President.
Nancy Murphy

Vice-President - Chief Steward: David Kidd

Vice-President Equity: Ainsworth Hamilton

Recording Secretary: Sofia Reno

Membership Secretary: Linda Rose

Treasurer: Lily Chang

Assigned CUPE Representatives:

Derek Lue Janet McIvor Sharon Rodgers Don Styles Charles VanVliet

Bargaining Units:

Bridgepoint Hospital
- Nurses & Paramedical
Units

- Service Units

City of Toronto

- Full-Time
- Long-Term Care Homes
 Services Part-Time
- Recreation Workers
 Part-Time
- Unit B Part-Time

Toronto Community Housing Corporation

SERVING OUR MEMBERS SINCE 1942 September 16, 2013

Paul Ainslie, Chair, and Members of the Parks and Environment Committee 10th flr., West Tower City Hall 100 Queen Street West Toronto, ON M5H 2N2

Dear Councillor Ainslie and Members of the Parks and Environment Committee:

RE: PE 22.2 – 2014 Service Level Review

CUPE Local 79 members deliver front-line services across Toronto to help make this a healthy, safe and liveable city. Our members also live in Toronto's neighbourhoods, use the parks and find cool shelter under the urban canopy of trees. All our lives are enriched if we strive for and sustain a liveable city for our families and communities.

Today the Parks & Environment Committee is looking at the Service Level Reviews for Parks & Urban Forestry and the Environment and Energy Office. The Environment and Energy Office Service Level Review notes that one of its priorities is to raise awareness of climate change and its impact.

If protections from climate change are indeed a priority, the need for investing in our environmental stewardship is all the more pressing.

Cutbacks to staff and budget reductions have slowed progress for preparing the city and its residents for what lies ahead. Investing in our environment is prudent. Fast-tracking maintenance and improving the City's infrastructure is a critical necessity.

Also, there are service cuts in Parks and Urban Forestry (PF&R). In order to meet the 'mandatory' budget flat-lining for 2014, the Service Level Review proposes to once again, reduce crews for Turf Maintenance & General Parkland – and reduce standards. One of the challenges in Urban Forestry is the continued budget pressures from extreme weather. But instead of investing in our urban canopy there are proposed service level reductions in tree maintenance in order to meet the 0% financial budget target for the 2014 Operating Budget Submission.

The Committee and Council should be provided with information about other service level reductions that have been made over the past several years.

The Committee and Council should reject service level reductions – Torontonians deserve better.

This is a Budget-driven service level process, rather than service levels driving the budget process.

Yours truly,

Tim Maguire President

TM:DB:CO

/cope343